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House of Commons
Canada

Ottawa, April 1, 1957.

Mr. Norman Wallace,
R.R.2,
Minden, Ont.

Dear Norman,-

Received your letter and you certainly have set the mail situation out very clearly, so much so
that | am going to send it to the Director of the Transportation Branch of the Post Office Department, as
it explains the situation, | believe, better than | could myself. When | have any further information, | will
pass it on to you. In the meantime, you may get some in-formation that will be beneficial to me, and |
would be glad if you would let me know.

| have been trying to get this mail route extended to Hawk Lake if only in the summer months.
Some three or four years ago | endeavoured to get this mail route extended right through to the
Forestry School, but they changed the route and put a post office there and hauled the mail from
Dorset, so that more or less killed the idea of mail route extension to Hall’s Lake at that time. Then three
years ago | made another stab at it, and about that time or shortly after, you people got busy with a
petition and it all turned out very well for the time being.

Yours sincerely,
CW Hodgson
Clayton W. Hodgson, M.P.



